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Welcome from the Head Teacher



Dear Parents

It is with pleasure that | present you with the Kaimhill School Interactive Handbook for Session 2023/2024.
This handbook offers an intfroduction to our school and a general overview of the education your child
receives. The information within is correct at the time of completion, but some minor changes in the
information could occur during the current session.

This handbook cannot describe the happy, caring, purposeful environment that the Kaimhill Staff and
children have created in school. | do hope that this is something you experience and evaluate when
you visit Kaimhill School. Additional information can be found on our school website* or you may wish to
contact the school if your enrolment questions have not been answered; appointments can be

arranged by telephone or email.
*An updated school website is in the process of being created

The information in our handbook is specific to Kaimhill Primary School & Early Learning Centre (Nursery)
and aligned with Aberdeen City Council policy and procedures. To make our handbook easy to use
I've divided the information into five different sections:

Section One - Practical Information about the School
Section Two - Parental Involvement in the School
Section Three - School Curriculum

Section Four - Support for Pupils

Section Five — School Improvement

It is my desire that every pupil, staff member, parent and partner across our Kaimhill School community
has a quality experience of our school. The ethos at Kaimhill School is one of approachability and



openness, however problems or concerns sometimes arise and when given the opportunity, it is my
responsibility to try to find a positive resolution. By working together, we can ensure that Kaimhill grows in
strength and our children receive the educational experiences they need to grow as successful, safe
and ambitious learners. When your child enrols at Kaimhill School, | do hope that their school careeris a
happy one and we look forward to working with you to support your child’s education. If you have any
questions or would like any further information on any aspect of this handbook or the education of your
child, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Susie Webster, Head Teacher

Please note: *“Parent” includes guardian and any person who is liable to maintain or has parental responsibilities (within
section 1 (3) of the Children (Scotland) Act 1995) in relation to or has care of a child or young person.

Click here to find out more about education and integrated children and family services provided by
Aberdeen City Council. This guide also provides information about the Government legislation that
relates to children’s care and education.

=> A Guide to Integrated Children and Family Services 2020 - 2021
':> Aberdeen City's Children's Services Plan 2020-2023

School Zone/Catchment Area

= Click here to find out if you live in the Kaimhill School zone
https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/services/education-and-childcare/find-school

School Contact Details


https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/media/8177
https://communityplanningaberdeen.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Aberdeen-City-Childrens-Services-Plan-2020-23.pdf
https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/services/education-and-childcare/find-school

Address E.Mail: kaimhill@aberdeencity.gov.uk

Pitmedden Terrace Website: www.kaimhill.aberdeen.sch.uk
Aberdeen Twitter: @kaimbhillsch
AB10 7HR

Schools Information Line 08700541999, PIN
Tel. No. 01224 498150 code for Kaimhill 011430

Head Teacher: Mrs Susie Webster

Depute Head Teacher: Mrs Diane Rough

Depute Head Teacher/Nursery Manager: Mr Sean Rafferty
Principal Teacher Mrs Fiona Black (0.6)

About the School

Stages of Education provided for ELC - P7

Present Roll 468 (80 place nursery)
Denominational Status of the School  Non-Denominational
Gaelic Medium Education Not Applicable

Organisation of the School Day



mailto:kaimhill@aberdeencity.gov.uk
http://www.kaimhill.aberdeen.sch.uk/

Morning School starts 8.55am - 10.20am
8.30am - Morning break 10.20am - 10.40am
11.40am
Afternoon Lunch Setting 1: 11.55-12.40
Setting 2: 12.10- 12.55
Sefting 3: 12.30-1.15
12.25pm - School End 3.00pm
3.00pm

PE days for pupils vary for each class. Class teachers will have conveyed this information in their
termly newsletters posted on the school website.

Whole-school assemblies are led by the senior leadership team every Monday afternoon and
focus on our school’s vision, vales and aims, and/or aspects of child-led school improvements.

School Term, In-Service & Holiday Dates 2023-2024

Term 1




Term 3

21 August 2023 to 13 October 2023
In-service day - Monday 21 August 2023
Term starts - Tuesday 22 August 2023

September holiday - Friday 22 September to
Monday 25 September 2023

Term ends - Friday 13 October 2023

October holiday - Monday 16 October to
Friday 27 October 2023

30 October 2023 to 21 December 2023

8 January 2024 to 31 March 2024

Term starts - Monday 8 January 2024

Mid term holiday - Monday 12 February 2024
In-service day - Tuesday 13 February 2024




In-service day - Wednesday 14 February 2024
Term ends - Friday 29 March 2024

Spring holiday - Monday 1 April to Friday 12 April
2024

15 April 2024 to 5 July 2024

SECTION 1 - Practical Information about the School

This section deals with the practical aspects of your child’s attendance at our school. It provides details
on such things as:



Registration and Enrolment

Attendance, Absence & Lateness

Travelling to and from School

General Supervision & Playground Information

School Security & Access for Parents

Uniform, PE Kit & Financial Assistance with School Clothing
Lost Property & Pupil Belongings

School Meals & Free School Meals

Breakfast Club, After School Club & Extra Curricular Activities
Mobile Phones

School Closures

Medical Support

Pupil Insurance

Registration & Enrolment

= Nursery - Apply here

The nursery provides eighty part-time places for children between three and five years of age. There are
two nursery sessions, one in the morning and one in the afternoon. Forty children attend each session.
Children attend 5 sessions per week. Admission to the nursery follows the policy set by Aberdeen City
Council. Children starting nursery will be phased in gradually in small groups over a short period of time.
This provides the staff and new children tfime to get to know each other. Before your child starts nursery



https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/services/education-and-childcare/apply-nursery-school-place-20202021

they will be given the opportunity to visit and meet the staff and their peers.

= Primary 1 - Apply here for all Primary Provision

Children who have their 5" birthday on or before the last day of February may enrol for Primary 1
commencing in August. In January the Authority places an advert in the local paper to give nofification
of the enrolment week. Children who reach their 5 birthday on or before the last day of February are
accepted for Primary 1 in the following August. Parents should note however, that there is no obligation
to enrol children until the August after their 5t birthday. Before you apply for a school place online, you
will need to set up an account. This is so you can track the progress of your application. You will need to
provide evidence of where you live, your child’s birth certificate and any other information specific to
your case. You can upload these to the form when you apply.

Primary and Secondary zone

Parents should make a school placing request online if they wish their child to attend a school out with
the zone in which they live.

Email Address: schoolplacings@aberdeencity.gov.uk Tel (01224) 522753 or 522609 Fax (01224) 522022
Attendance & Absence

= The Education (Scotland) Act 1980 requires parents to ensure that their children receive a suitable
education from the fime they are five. This is normally provided through attendance at school and
parents have a duty to ensure regular attendance. Please let us know in advance if your child needs
time off school to attend a medical or dental appointment. If an explanation of the absence is not
provided, the period will be recorded as an unauthorised absence. Where a child is required to leave
school during the day to attend an appointment, the pupil should be collected by a responsible adult.
Unaccompanied children cannot be allowed out of school during the day.

All schools are required to provide statistics on attendance to the Education Authority. Schools must
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give a breakdown of both authorised and unauthorised absences.

Authorised absences are identified as absences due to:
e Sickness/ill health to include medical and dental appointments
e Bereavement
e Education in another establishment
e Judicial purposes

An unauthorised absence is defined as an absence not falling into any of the above categories.

Time off school for family holidays will be categorised as unauthorised absence in most cases unless there
are exceptional family circumstances. In these cases the Head Teacher may sanction permission for
time off school.

Parents should still notify the school of the intention to take children out for family holidays. Parents who
are having general problems with their child’s attendance at school should contact the school as soon
as a problem arises. Each school has an assigned Home-School Liaison Officer who will work with families
and schools in order to identify the reasons for non-attendance and agree a plan for improving
aftendance.

Lateness

Lateness is a problem which causes significant disruption to the learning of children and young people.
When a pupil is late for school they should report to the school office where the late arrival will be
recorded. We monitor late-coming to school and seek to support by implementing appropriate and
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proportionate interventions.
'i> Promoting and Managing School Attendance
=> Aberdeen City Council - Pupil Attendance - Leaflet

Travel to and from School

The responsibility for ensurinttps://www.gov.scot/resource/doc/294630/0091104.pdf/ng safe travel to
and from school is a parental/carer one. Kaimhill School sits in the heart of our Garthdee Community
and we actively encourage our youngsters to walk to school. When parents and carers choose to drive
their youngsters to school we ask that you reverse park in the car park. There is a number of disabled
parking bays which must only be used by blue badge holders. There is a turning circle beside the main
school enfrance which is strictly for the use of emergency vehicles, taxis, deliveries and other associated
school business. This area should not be used to drop-off youngsters nor be used as parking space for
nursery drop-off and pick-up. We operate a pick-up system for all Nursery, P1 and P2 children and your

child will not be allowed to leave with any adult other than those with parental authorisation. = P1
and P2 End of School Day Protocol

General Supervision

There is no supervision before school begins therefore pupils should not arrive at school until as near to
the school start time as possible. Parents and carers are asked to dress their children warmly as they will
have to play outside until the school bell rings at 8.55am.

We ask that children are picked up in a timely manner and not left to wait for parents in the school foyer
after 3.00pm. This is a community area and not supervised at any time by school staff.
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Playground Information

Children are supervised in the playground at all times by Pupil Support Assistants during break and
lunchtimes, and by their teachers when engaging in outdoor learning. If your child has an accident in
the playground, he/she will be treated by a first aider. Your child will be given a head injury slip, which
will inform you of the nature of the accident and the treatment given. We will attempt to notify you by
telephone of any serious injuries (please ensure that you keep the school updated of any change in your
emergency contact details/new mobile phone number). During lunch/break fimes children will be
expected to play outside unless the weather is excessively icy, wet or windy. Please ensure children have
appropriate outerwear to suit the time of year. In accordance with Aberdeen Council’s Health & Safety
Policy, children will not be allowed to make ice slides in the playground nor throw snowballs.

School Security & Access for Parents

We want our school to be a welcoming place for all pupils and their families. It is important to ensure
children, staff and visitors feel safe and secure at school. To help us to do this we need to know who is in
our school.

We ask all parents to follow these simple procedures to help us keep everyone safe.

e When visiting the school always go to Reception first, where you will be asked to sign the visitors’
book and be given a sticker. Please ensure you sign out at Reception when you leave.

e Always drop off or pick up your child in P1-7 in the school playground. Please don't use pupill
entrances to enter or leave the building.
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e Always make an appointment where possible by contacting the School Office. Staff members may
not be available to speak to you if an appointment has not been made.

e Parents of Nursery children are welcome to use the Nursery entrance when dropping off or picking

up your child. If you need to access the rest of the building, then always report to Reception.
NB Please note the above arrangements will apply during normal school hours. For any other special events or clubs
which are run from school, different security arrangements may apply.

Uniform

Children at Kaimhill School wear school uniform as it creates a shared identity and pride in our school. It
is important the children are suitably dressed for the range of activities and experiences of Nursery and
School. A range of Kaimhill School items including sweatshirts, jackets and fleeces in navy blue and
white polo shirts with a school badge can be bought from the school office.

Please contact the school office for an order form/price list. Prices can also be found at Appendix 2.
All other clothing items should be either black, grey, navy or white where possible. Uniform should consist
of grey or black frousers, tracksuit bottoms, leggings, skirts or shorts. Blue checked school dresses may
be worn in warmer weather. Shoes should be comfortable and suitable for climbing and outdoor play
(we do encourage trainers). Indoor footwear is required by all pupils.

We discourage the wearing of jewellery at school. Rings and earrings can cause painful accidents and

the loss of valuables is distressing for children. Please name all your child’s possessions to help identify
them if they are misplaced. Please ensure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled, particularly
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sweatshirts and PE equipment which are often lost.

We ask that parents and carers do not send their children to school in football colours as they encourage
unnecessary arguments and rivalry. Clothing which bears slogans or is decorated with chains is not
permitted and should your child arrive in unsuitable clothing they will be asked to choose a more
acceptable item from the school’s stock of uniform.

PE Kit - At Kaimhill, most pupils are in the gym regularly. P.E. kit should ideally be brought into school in a
gym bag (available in school for £3.50) on Monday morning and taken home on Friday afternoon for
washing. All pupils require a T-shirt, shorts/ tracksuit bottoms/leggings and indoor trainers for indoor P.E.
lessons. On outdoor P.E. days pupils should wear shorts/tracksuit bottoms/leggings to school with their
school jumper.

Kaimhill School follows the Aberdeen City Council Code of Practice:
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All jewellery must be removed during PE.

¢ Where an item of jewellery is considered a
hazard and cannot be removed or made
safe, then the pupil cannot participate in
that part of the lesson

e

% 8 : ¢ Pupils must remove their own jewellery. If

pupils are unable to remove their own

) JeWEITeI‘y in_ jewellery they should not wear any.

FE LeSSOI"IS ; ¢ Newly-pierced ear (with sleeper studs) may
s be covered with Micropore tape for the
+ All jewellery should be

necessary six weeks healing time but require
. Where snme SRR & i to be removed by the pupil after this time.

hazard and cannot be removed or made safe, then

the pupil cannot take part in that part of the lesson.

« If the pupil does not admit to wearing jewellery, but
some body piercing is seen during the session, then
from that point the pupil must remove, make safe or
take no further part in aspects of the lesson that
would put the wearer or others at risk. —

« Pupils must remove their own jewellery. ;U
If puplls are unable to remove their own <

1R
ABERDEEN
Jewellery they should not wear any. 1TV COUNCH

Clothing Grants

In some circumstances, a grant can be provided towards the costs of school clothing and footwear if
you receive certain benefits. The current grant is £100 for both primary school and secondary school
pupils. For pupils of statutory school age the grant is paid to parents; for pupils over statutory school age
the grant is paid to the student.

Information on clothing grants is available on the Aberdeen City Council website.
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= Apply for a school clothing grant here

As part of our ongoing commitment to reducing the cost of the school day at Kaimhill, we have a range
of new and pre-loved school uniform items available. Please contact the School Office or Mr Rafferty
for more information.

Lost Property

A lost property box is situated outside the School Office at the entrance to the school. It is the child’s or
parents/carers’ responsibility to retrieve lost property. It is essential that all items of clothing and footwear
worn at school be named. Parents and carers are advised that unclaimed items will be cleaned for our
pre-loved uniform scheme or put into our RagBag collection box at the end of each term.

Pupil Belongings - Valuables/Jewellery

Valuable possessions (including toys) should not be brought to school unless parents are prepared to
accept the risk of damage or loss, as the school is not insured for these purposes. Pupils are discouraged
from wearing jewellery in general, for health and safety reasons. Stud earrings are permitted but any
other form of jewellery is not advisable. It is stressed that these measures are taken to ensure the safety
of the children in our care

School Meals

Menus offer healthy and tasty meal options while reflecting the Scottish Government food and drink
legal requirements for school lunches. Special diets and allergies are usually accommodated subject to
consultation with parents, carers and catering services.

E:‘1> Click here to view the most recent ACC school meals menu

E>All Parents should register for Parent Pay which gives them the option to choose meals for their
children. The activation letters are issued by the school office.

17
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School meals are provided free of charge for all pupils from P1 — 5. Parents of pupils from Pé - 7 have to
pay for school lunches using Parent Pay online.

Pupils may also bring a packed lunch to school. We are a Health Promoting School and encourage

parents to provide packed lunches with a balanced content, not too many sweets and crisps. Fizzy

juices, energy drinks, lollipops and chewing gum are not allowed. Like you, we want our pupils to be
happy and healthy and the food they eat plays a major part in their future health and well-being.

f:‘1> Click here for healthy packed lunch ideas

Free School Meals are provided for families who are eligible. If you believe your child should receive
free school meals, please contact the school office or apply using the link provided. We will of course
treat any queries and applications with confidentiality.

= Apply for free school meals

Snacks

As a health promoting school, we encourage healthy opftions. Children should not share their playpiece
with others in the playground as they may inadvertently cause another child to have an allergic reaction
(e.g. nut allergy - resulting in anaphylaxis).

* For this reason, we ask that nuts are not taken as a snack (items with trace of nut products are currently
permitted). In case of severe allergies, guidance will be adapted and shared as necessary.

*We do not hand out any celebratory food provided for a special occasion. Please do not give birthday
cakes/special snacks to the school office or class tfeachers to distribute.
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Breakfast Club
There is no breakfast club currently running at Kaimhill School

After School Club Out of School Club is one of many clubs across the city provided by Community Link
Childcare. It takes place every afternoon during term time in the community wing.
For information regarding enrolment with the Out of School Care please contact

COMMUNITY LINK CHILDCARE
Telephone: 07525855363
Email: kaimhill@communitylinkchildcare.org.uk

Extra-Curricular Activities

At Kaimhill School a range of extra-curricular activities can be provided. We rely upon the goodwill of
staff and the support of parents in running these clubs. Information regarding current clubs (including
those led by Active Schools) and extracurricular activities will be communicated throughout the year
via school emails, twitter and the school website.

Active Schools

Active Schools is sportscotland’s national initiative that aims to get more children more active, more
often. Delivered in Aberdeen by Sport Aberdeen’s Active Schools Team, Active Schools work with all
primary, secondary and ASN schools in the city to increase the number of children being active.
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The team is responsible for creating opportunities and encouraging all children and young people to
participate in physical activity and sport.

Each Active Schools Coordinator works for a set of associated school groups (ASG); these are made up
of one of the secondary schools in the city along with each of their associated primary schools.

Find out more about what Active School currently offer:

= hitps://www.sportaberdeen.co.uk/active-schools

Mobile Phones

Mobile phones and other electronic devices are not permitted, but if brought to school as a one-off
must be handed to the school office for safe keeping, with an explanatory note. The school is unable to
take responsibility for any valuables lost or damaged on school premises.

Parents and carers frequently update their mobiles and it is important that the school is given notice of
any changes to parent or carer contact details.

School Closures

In the event of an emergency, such as a power cut or severe weather which prevents schools from
opening in the morning or results in an early closure, a range of communications channels are used to
let parents know. It is vital that parents and carers issue us with three emergency contacts other than
their home address so that their child can be with a responsible adult should an emergency arise in
school.

=> I':"l> the event of adverse weather and other emergencies requiring the school to be fully or partially
closed information will be published on Aberdeen City Council's website.
There is a Schools Information Line for parents 0870 054 1999 PIN 011430
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Northsound Radio will also provide up-to-date information in the event of bad weather. We respectfully
request that parents do not use the main school line in bad weather where possible as it is important to
keep it clear for emergencies.

Information will also be available and updated via the school’s website and twitter feed.

Medical Advice & Support

When pupils are off school because of sickness or diarrhoea, they should not be sent back to school until
48 hours after symptoms have passed. Pupils may need to be kept off school for a period of fime where
they have an infectious or contagious disease. These may be common ailments such as chicken pox.
We use national guidance to inform us of need for/durations of absence.

':§> Infection Prevention and Conftrol in Childcare Settings: May 2018, Health Protection Scotland

This is the main policy and legislation with regards to infection prevention and control, and guides our
school policies, which are updated as guidance changes. Please contact your GP or local health centre
for up to date advice if you believe your child may have a communicable disease.

=> For further information regarding how long children need to be kept at home and not sent to school
either contact the school office or go to www.nhsgrampian.co.uk

Asthma Inhalers

It is good practice for parents to provide 2 inhalers. Parents of children who carry their own inhalers
should supply a spare named inhaler in case your child’s inhaler is lost, misplaced or runs out.
Medication & First Aid

Many pupils will need to take medication at school at some time in their school life. Medication should

21


https://hub.careinspectorate.com/media/1538/infection-prevention-and-control-in-childcare-settings.pdf
http://www.nhsgrampian.co.uk/

only be taken to school when absolutely essential and with the agreement of the Head Teacher. When
medication, including inhalers, needs to be used during school, a medication form must be completed
(available from the school office) before it can be administered by a member of staff.

All Pupil Support Assistants have a full qualification in Emergency First Aid. Clearly where there is any
doubt over an injury or illness, we will contact you immediately and in any emergency, contact the
appropriate emergency services.

= First Aid Policy

Head lLice

In common with all schools, Head Lice infestations occur from time to time. Please help us contain
outbreaks by informing the school office if you child is affected. Please do not send your child to school
if you think they might have head lice until you have treated the problem. If we suspect your child has
head lice, we will contact you to discuss support. At times, head lice can be extremely difficult to clear.
If you would like some help and advice, please let us know and we will put you in fouch with the school
nurse who is always glad to offer help and advice.

'7‘1> Click here for further advice and guidance

Medical and other Professional Services

Our school doctoris Dr Susan Moore and our nurse is Mrs Kerry Bell. The school doctor and/or nurse offers
appointments to pupils where concerns have been raised either from home or at school.

= ChildSmile

Good oral health in childhood means healthy teeth and gums throughout life. Childsmile works in
partnership with education colleagues to ensure all children, regardless of income or background,
have the best possible start. Children in Nursery - P2 participate in toothbrushing on a daily basis.
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Dental inspections take place in P1 and P7 and we will inform you in advance of these taking place.

Pupil Insurance

No insurance is held by the City Council to provide automatic compensation for pupils in the event of
personal accident or death. It is your responsibility as a parent to insure your child for personal
accident or death if you feel this is appropriate.

The City Council does hold third party liability insurance which indemnifies the Council for claims from
third parties (e.g. parents of pupils) who have suffered injury, illness, loss or damage arising from any
negligence of the Council. However, if there is no negligence, no claim would be accepted by the
Council.

Section Two - Parental Involvement in the School

Our Vision, Values & Aims

Rights Respecting School

Positive Relationships & Anti-Bullying
Communication

Parental Consultation

Parent Councils

Parent Volunteers

Pupil Leadership
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Parental involvement is very important as we know it helps children do better in school. This section
contains information about how parents can be involved in supporting learning at home as part of a
home - school partnership. You can also find out more about the vision for our school, what our values
are and our aspirations for our pupils including how we celebrate pupil success, and links we have with
partner organisations and the wider community. Lastly, it includes information on our Parent Council,
how to contact them and how parents can get involved in the life and work of the school.
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OUR VISION...

“At Kaimhill School, we are a diverse and inclusive community of learners who strive to do our best for
ourselves and others. With a positive attitude, we develop confident, creative leaders of tomorrow.
We grow from our mistakes and step out of our comfort zones to reach our full potential.”

Our Kaimhill School vision is set within the wider vision Aberdeen City Council has for all its learners:
Strong partnerships will ensure that Aberdeen is a high achieving City of Learning which:

e Offers nurturing, relevant learning opportunities for all.
e Strengthens the resilience of all.
e Celebrates aspiration, ambition and innovation with all

OUR VALUES... Kaimhill staff, pupils and parents have created a set of learner characteristics or
‘values' for our school. Our unique learner characteristics represent the ways in which we learn and
the skills that are important for us as learners. These dispositions underpin the learning experiences in
our school and enable our children to have a deeper understanding of the how and why of learning.
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Explore new things
Think cutside the box
Love learning new things
Seek new challenges
Leamn from others
Research topics which
interest you

Learn from your mistakes
Respond to feedback
Be thoughtful

Check work carefully
Think things through
5eek advice from others

Kaimhill School Learner Characteristics

At Kaimhill we
are...

Kaimhill School

M- =
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Keep going even when it's tough
Approach mistakes with a growth mindset
Be focused and flexible

Ignore distractions

Apply full effort

Try different ways to solve a problem
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OUR AIMS...

We are committed to supporting the development of the whole child and wish to encourage moral,
social and cultural development. As a Rights Respecting School, we place the rights of children at the
centre and strive to nurture and nourish our pupils as active citizens. At Kaimhill we aim to develop
successful learners, confident individuals, effective contributors and responsible citizens through:

We regularly speak about our school aims in class and at whole-school assemblies. Pupils are recognised
each term with STAR certificates awarded for outstanding commitment to our Kaimhill School values.

= Rights Respecting School
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The UN Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC) sets out the rights of every person under 18 and
how these rights should be met. The UK government has agreed to follow the UNCRC and UNICEF has
developed an award program within schools to promote the 54 articles laid down by the UNRC. We
hope to gain our Silver Award this session.

The four main principles of the UNCRC are:

Non-Discrimination (Article 2) — The convention applies to everyone: whatever their ethnicity, gender,
religion, abilities; whatever they think or say; whatever type of family they come from.

Participation (Article 12) — Every child has the right to say what they think in all matters affecting them
and to have their views taken seriously.

Best Interest (Article 3) — The best interest of the child must be a top priority in all things that affect
children.

Life, Survival, and Development (Article é) — Every child has the right to life and governments must do
all they can to ensure that children survive and develop to their full potential.

The Rights Respecting School Steering groups leads on these principles at Kaimhill School.

How Can You Help? You can help by talking to your child about the articles chosen by the class. You
can ensure you promote and encourage your child to achieve a healthy lifestyle by providing healthy
snacks and lunches. You can also encourage your child to take part in any physical, artistic or cultural
activities offered by the school or community. Encourage your child to be mindful of their actions and
any behaviour that may impact on others’ rights.

Better Relationships, Better Learning, Better Behaviour We wish to encourage a partnership with you
to ensure the best possible standards of pupil behaviour, improving relationships and promoting
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positive behaviour strategies. Our Positive Relationships Policy sets out our expectations and supports
our vision for the “Kaimhill Family”. Kaimhill is at present a bronze level Rights Respecting School and is
working towards achievement of silver level.

E:‘1> Positive Relationships Policy

Anti-Bullying Policy

Kaimhill operates a Positive Relationships Policy in school. Parental support is needed for the
programme to be effective. Through this programme we hope to establish good behaviour from our
children and to eliminate bullying. Pupils, parents/carers, teachers and support staff all take collective
responsibility for the promotion of positive behaviour in our school. Whilst many believe that children
who bully must be punished for their behaviour, it is widely accepted that this type of response can at
times be ineffective, dangerous, breed resentment and make the situation worse. Punishnment can
make a person resentful instead of reflective. Children who bully must be given the opportunity to hear
about and face up to the pain, hurt, distress and anger they have caused to others. Punishment does
not help to restore relationships and can result in further retaliation. Whilst appropriate action will be
taken by the school, it is also important that all parents involved work with the school to resolve the
problems in the best interests of their child or young person. We work closely with parents and carers
and together we are able to find solutions to most situations.

:> Anti-Bullying Policy

Communication
School - Home
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At Kaimhill School, we aim to build strong relationships between home and school. We will contact
home if we want to share good news or have concerns about behaviour, progress or your child’s
happiness and well-being. Please feel free to contact us if you have any good news to share or
concerns. We will always try to arrange meetings as soon as we can.

During the year, a number of opportunifies are offered to parents/carers to find out more about the
school and their child’s learning. These include:

Private parent/teacher interviews — to discuss your child’'s progress
Curriculum Workshops — to find out what and how your child learns
Open Days — to see the school and its activities

Class Newsletters

School Newsletters

School updates accessed through school website

Groupcall emails

Twitter

Home - School
If at any time you want to discuss something with a member of staff, suggested modes of
communication are:

A note in the homework diary

A meeting arranged through the school office
Telephone call

Email

Parental Consultation
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We offer opportunities for you to discuss your child's progress with teachers through arranged meetings.
There are two opportunities each session for parents and carers to come to the school to view their
child’s work. These take place in September and March. Parents and carers are asked to attend these
sessions to ensure that the home/school partnership remains effective.

Class teachers will be pleased to meet with parents and carers at other times during the session to discuss
the progress of children, but we ask that an appointment time is agreed. It is not always appropriate to
speak to the class teacher at the beginning of the school day as teaching needs to begin promptly.
Similarly at the end of the day teachers often have additional school and city based meetings and are
required to undertake Professional Learning activities.

We also share your child’s learning more informally with you throughout the year for example we will
invite you in to view pupils’ work and performances. This session we have infroduced ‘Snapshot Jotters’
which will be shared in September, February and May. We know our pupils will proudly share their
learning with you and ask that these are returned to school in the required timescale in readiness for the
next entries to be made.

=>

Each year we create a summary of our Standards and Quality Report. This report, which is posted on the
school website, highlights our achievements over the last year and an evaluation of key aspects of the
school’s work.

=>
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Parent Councils

Parent Councils are the formal representative body for parents and carers with children attending
school. Parent Councils are different in each school to enable them to meet the needs of parents and
carers locally. In Kaimhill we are well supported by our small but effective Parent Council.

CONTACT pckaimhill@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk

Parents/carers are welcome to:
e be involved with their child’s education and learning
e be active participants in the life of the school
e express their views on school education generally and work in partnership with their children's
school.

All parents/carers are automatically members of the Parent Forum at their child’s school. As a member
of the Parent Forum all parents/carers can expect to:

receive information about the school and its activities

hear about what partnership with parents/carers means in our school

be invited to be involved in ways and times that suit you

identfify issues you want the Parent Council to work on with the school

be asked your opinion by the Parent Council on issues relating to the school and the education it
provides

work in partnership with staff

e enjoy taking part in the life of the school in whatever way possible

The Parent Forum decides how their representatives on the Parent Council are chosen and how the
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